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Potentate's Message 
— Summertime!
by IS Ray Singmaster

So far so good. Even with the 
cancelations and re-scheduling we 
have had a great start to 2021. The 
Al Kaly Divan has been active and 
working hard attending O.V.’s, Parades 
and as many events as possible. We are 
looking forward to CSSA in Oklahoma 
City, OK and Imperial in Houston, TX. 
There have been several events that 
took place in April, May, and early June 
such as, the Stated Meeting, Music and Blossom Parade 
in Canon City, The Al Kaly Invitational Girls Softball 
Tournament, Dinner and Cigars under the stars, several 
O.V.’s, and a myriad of Mule train events. Let’s continue to 
enjoy the Summer and watch the Nuts & Bolts and the Al 
Kaly event calendar for upcoming events and activities, as 
well as, for any changes and updates.

The work Shriners and our Ladies do for the community, 
with kids and families is truly rewarding. The friendships 
and camaraderie gained along the way are truly remarkable. 
Al Kaly Shrine Temple, along with all the clubs and units are 
on a mission to revitalize interest in the Shrine and what we 
do globally and in our own backyards.

As many of you know Al Kaly was 
charted June 26, 1921, making 2021 
the 100th anniversary of Al Kaly 
Shrine. I am proud and honored to be 
fortunate enough to be the 100th Potentate 
of Al Kaly. I hope we can all continue to enjoy what we do 
as Shriners and encourage others to continue the legacy for 
another 100 years.

“Fun in Twenty-One”

UpcominG Events
Due to the current “Stay At Home/Safer At Home” situation 
with the COVID19 virus, it is imperative you check the 
online Al Kaly events calendar (on a regular basis) for new 
event dates and/or cancellations. Website: alkalyshrine.org

June
4	 Stated Meeting - CSSC
5	 Al Kaly Open House - CSSC
12	 Trinidad SC OV
20	 Father's Day
26	 Al Kaly 100th Anniversary Celebration
26	 Cripple Creek Donkey Derby Parade – CANCELED
27	 Band OV

july
4-8	 Imperial Session - Houston, TX
4	 Monument Parade and La Veta Parades
11	 Legion of Honor OV - CSSC
13	 Pikes Peak or Bust Rodeo Parade  – CANCELED
17	 Fowler Parade
23	 Sand Dunes OV
24	 Monte Vista Parade
27	 Daughters of the Nile Supreme Visit

august
1	 Little T's, Flivers, Tractors OV
6	 S.E. Shrine Club OV
7	 Lamar Parade
8	 Al Kaly Picnic
13	 Golf Tournament
19-21	 CSSA Oklahoma City
20-22	 Mule Train Ride and Barn Dance
27	 Escalante and San Juan Basin OV
28	 Mule Train Fish Fry
All Events Subject To Cancellation Due To Corona Virus 
Restrictions

Membership
As Of: April 10, 2021

Beginning 01/01/21:   469
Creations:	 0
Restored:	 2
Lost:	 8
Net Total:	  463
Associates:	 16
Grand Total:	 479
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by John Weed
High Priest & Prophet

As Shriners, we are taught that one 
of our primary missions is to support 
our hospitals and children. However, 
there are other opportunities to serve 
right here in the Pikes Peak region. As 
many of you might be aware, Marion 
House Kitchen in downtown Colorado 
Springs provides cooked meals to the 
less fortunate and/or homeless of the city. In particular, they 
take pride in not having missed a day of service since they 
took over kitchen operations in 1994. More importantly, 
they are proud that this tradition has continued this past year 
during the challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic. Daily 
lunch service came in many forms, but it never ceased, due 
to the courage demonstrated by the volunteers. Without 
the kind contributions from the community, thousands of 
people would have had a much worse experience during the 
COVID crisis.

Marion House volunteers took on significant risk during 
this past year. It meant leaving home in the midst of a 
statewide “stay at home” order. Yet, every day, volunteers 
showed up to serve our brothers and sisters. Between 1 
April 2020 and 1 March 2021, 1,142 volunteers provided 
over 37,000 hours of service to the Marian House Kitchen, 
and related services. This sacrifice was for a greater good. 
The job duties may transform, facilities evolve, and the 
procedures change, but the needs of the less fortunate and 
vulnerable remain. In Hebrews 6:10, we read, “For God is 
not unjust so as to overlook your work and the love you have 
demonstrated for his name by having served and continuing 
to serve the holy ones.”

As such, and in direct, on-site discussions with Coordinator 
Ms. Brittany Smith, she stated that the Marian House 
welcomes donations from Catholics and Non-Catholics, 

Official Call 
of the Potentate

Notice is hereby given that the next 
stated meeting will be held at the:

June 4, 2021 at 7:30 p.m. 
Colorado Springs Club

6 S. 33rd Colorado Springs

Social hour before the meeting…No Dinner.
If social distancing rules are still active we will 
conduct a Zoom meeting

If social distancing rules are still active we will 
conduct a Zoom meeting. 
					     Attest:
Ray Singmaster		  Gary Sears, P.P
Potentate			   Recorder

volunteers and donations needed 

alike. Some of the needed items include:
Family Size Items: cans of soup, packages of rice, beans, 

pasta, cooking oil, and hygiene items. In addition, items 
such as: vegetables, fresh fruit, flour, sugar, milk, juice, 
ready to heat items, sandwich size Ziploc bags, Styrofoam 
coffee cups, and Nitrile food service gloves in all sizes.

I would ask that you serious consider donating to the 
Marian House Kitchen, located at 14 W. Bijou Street, 
Colorado Springs, CO. A picture of the Marion House, and 
where you can drop off your donations is above. You will be 
happy that you did.  Thank you.

B J Remodeling
Kitchens

Baths
Johnny Garcia
Supervisor - Estimator

4305 Beverly Street, Suite G • Colorado Springs, CO 80918
Office: 719-635-1972

www.bjcontractors.com • info@bjcontractors.com

&
General Contractors Inc
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Board of Directors (Elective Divan)
Potentate			   Ray Singmaster
Chief Rabban			   Larry Weed
Assistant Rabban		  Bill Davidson
High Priest and Prophet	 John Weed
Oriental Guide			  Forrest Wieder
Treasurer			   Dave Stevens, P.P.
Recorder			   Gary Sears, P.P.

Appointive Divan
1st Ceremonial Master	 Matt Langley	
2nd Ceremonial Master	 Johnny Garcia	
Director			   I.S. James Eaches P.P.
Marshal			   Harry Andrews
Chaplain			   J. Scott Rhea
Captain of the Guard		  Doug Gabel
Outer Guard			   Jay Bernard
Outer Guard			   Ray Lingley

Imperial Council Representative
I.S. Ray Singmaster

C.S.S.A. Representatives
I.S. Ray Singmaster
Larry Weed
Bill Davidson
Dave Stevens, P.P. (Ad Vitam)

W.S.A. Representative
Billy Thornburg, P.P. (Ad Vitam)

Int’l Shrine Horse Patrol Past Presidents
Allan Ake P.P.

Al Kaly
Divan

Al Kaly Shriners' 2nd Annual Clay Shoot

“9/11 NEVER FORGET”
Saturday, September 11, 2021 

(9 a.m. - Completion)
Sponsored by

Al Kaly Shrine (Pueblo, CO)
Pikes Peak Gun Club (Colorado Springs, CO)

$125 Per Shooter
($110 if registered by September 1st)

Includes: 100 Sporting Clays Targets, Dinner, 
Music, and Prizes

(Dinner Only: $30)

Mail check payable to: Al Kaly Provost
Mail to: Jim Gibson, 901 Prairie Rd 

Colorado Springs, CO 80909
If registering as a member of a team 

(5 persons max), 
please indicate other team member names.

***CREDIT CARD REGISTRATION***
Al Kaly Shrine of Southern Colorado 

(719) 544-0658
Individual Registration: Shooter’s Name, Credit 

Card Number, Expiration Date & CCV
Team Registration: Shooter Names 

(Max 5 shooters), 
Credit Card Information (Same As Above)

450 S. Franceville Coal Mine Rd. 
Colorado Springs, CO 80929 



6 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

AL KALY SHRINE OPEN HOUSE

Smoked western dinner 
... and an old-fashioned country barn dance

***  Please Join Us  ***

June 5, 2021 
2:00 – 5:00 PM

Colorado Springs Shrine Club
6 W. South 33rd Street, Colorado 

Springs 80904

Saturday, August 21, 2021, at 5 p.m.
At the Al Kaly Mule Train Barn — 3415 Janitell Road, Colorado Springs

Tickets: $40
RSVP to alkalymuletrain@gmail.com

Refreshments  *** Activities *** Displays

Including:
Mules

Clowns
Band

Antique Cars
Corvettes

Free for all guests!

Open to all Gentlemen & their Lady

RSVP Al Kaly High Priest & Prophet John Weed @ 
719-487-2993

RSVP by 22 May 2021

For more 
information:
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Al Kaly Mule Train

By Seth Boster 
seth.boster@gazette.com 
May 2, 2021

Traffic roars up and down Interstate 25 on the south side of 
Colorado Springs, but it is quiet here inside an adjacent clubhouse 
displaying trophies and pictures of decades gone by.

Jim Johnson is looking at one of those photos. It’s from 1983. 
“Look at all these members,” he remarks.

There are 27 in a row with their mules — uniformed men and 
steeds representing a colorful, historic group.

Today, there are nine riders. Johnson is among them.
To the unaware driver, it is an obscure, curious title seen along 

the interstate: “Al Kaly Shrine Mule Train” announces the barn’s 
face, impossible to miss beside the red brick silo.

One might trace Al Kaly — pronounced “kuh-lie” — to a phone 
number in Pueblo, the unassuming base for southern Colorado’s 
chapter of Shriners International. The man on the other line 
doesn’t get many calls, but he’s come to expect inquiries about 
the mule train. “I get more calls about that than anything else,” 
he says.

The mule train is no mystery to Shriners, members of the 

150-year-old fraternal society rooted in philanthropy and fun. 
Members have been drastically dwindling. And so to a growing 
number of commuters on I-25 — and indeed to a growing number 
of outsiders across America — Shriners and their whereabouts 
are vague, including their support of children’s hospitals and their 
various “units.”

Perhaps you’ve seen them at a parade: grown men squeezed into 
tiny cars, sporting collared shirts and fezzes, those cup-shaped 
caps with tassels. Shriner clowns form another traditional unit.

The mule train unit is different. Across all of Shrinedom, it is 
believed to be the last of its kind.

While different in style — an homage to the military’s former 
mounted commands — the goal is the same as the tiny car drivers 
and clowns. Mule riders raise awareness and funds for Shriners 
Hospitals for Children by parading around and performing 
against other drill teams on horseback. Along the way, they revel 
in kinship, partaking in regular meals and practicing routines 
around these 27 acres of pasture off the interstate.

While they enjoy the one-of-a-kind distinction, they also enjoy 
a certain visibility hard for any other Shrine club to achieve. 
That’s been the case since the 1970s, when mule riders acquired 

Traffic goes by fast, but this historic mule train refuses to fade in busy Colorado city

(continued on page 8)
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(Mule train, continued from page 7)

(719) 578-0035
HENRY B. EASTLAND

ATTORNEY AT LAW
SINCE 1972

•	 WILLS
•	 TRUSTS
•	 ESTATE ADMINISTRATION
•	 GUARDIANSHIPS
•	 CONSERVATORSHIPS
•	 CONTESTED ESTATE MATTERS
•	 HOURLY FEES
•	 FREE PARKING

320 E. Costilla Street
Colorado Springs, CO 80903

the former dairy farm beside the expanding highway.
And yet, the visibility hasn’t reversed a troubling trend.
“Membership decreases every year,” says Allan Ake, vice 

president of the mule train and Al Kaly Shrine member since 
2003. “This (chapter), when I joined, there was something like 
1,500 members. We are now staring at about 500.”

This matches a long-going downturn for Florida-based Shriners 
International.

In 2006, The Tampa Bay Times reported membership had 
reached a 50-year low of 540,000. At the time, the Shriners were 
“an institution in crisis,” according to the newspaper, which 
chronicled the brotherhood facing accusations of hazing and 
misogyny, all while ranks were aging and old rituals and rites 
were being reconsidered to meet the modern age. The Times 
cited a poll predicting the organization would not last through the 
2020s.

In the 15 years since then, the spotlight has dimmed on the 
Shriners. Membership reportedly hovers around 200,000.

 It costs money to be a Shriner, dues and donations for the 
hospitals. And there are more financial and personal commitments 
to maintain a unit like the mule train, the unit’s president, Johnson, 
recognizes. There’s tending to the animals and land, the farm 
buildings and equipment, the traveling.

The mule train finds itself at the intersection of civic involvement 

and equine hobby — both of which have been broadly declining 
in the 21st century.

“Young people either don’t have the money or don’t have the 
time,” Johnson says.

Johnson is retired like almost all other riders of recent years. 
A portion of membership is connected by ranching backgrounds 
— men in the city longing for rural boyhoods — while another 
portion shares military ties.

“After I retired from the Army, I needed a mission,” Johnson 
(continued on page 9)
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(Mule train, continued from page 8)

says. “This became the mission.”
That mission: “To keep this organization alive.”
Shrine membership was its strongest in the years after World 

War II and the Korean War, when soldiers returned home looking 
for fellowship and purpose. It was around this time the Al Kaly 
Mule Train was born.

Army pack mules were being phased out in favor of machines, 
including at what was then Camp Carson in Colorado Springs in 
1957. There happened to be some Shriners from those mounted 
units. Rather than let the animals go to auction, they purchased 28 
to establish the mule train.

The first major function came in 1961. Riders represented 
Colorado at John F. Kennedy’s inauguration.

The years went on with other notable parades at Rose Bowls 
and Fiesta Bowls, along with local appearances at Army-Air 
Force football games. There was a baseball game in Kansas 
City. A mule celebration in California. A patriotic ceremony in 
Tennessee. Drill competitions all over.

In 1992, the group was invited to Leadville for a reunion of 10th 
Mountain Division veterans, who had trained in the area with 
mules during World War II. Group history recalls old men teary-

eyed at the reunion: “Some had not seen a mule since the war.”
The emotional connection lasts for riders today. Debbie Dupont 

has seen it, the mule train’s longtime caretaker living on the land 
off I-25.

“It’s almost like therapy for them,” she says. “They come down, 
and if they do nothing but brush the animal, it did a lot. People do 
that with horses, and guys here do that with their mules.”

Nine guys own 12 mules named CB, Xena, Jerico, Scoot, Josie, 
Rufus, Ike, Jill, Denver, Buck, Red Dot and Roy.

“Some are stinkers, and some are sweethearts,” says Carol 
Krutzke, whose husband rides.

Some indeed live up to the stubborn reputation, says Dupont, 
who spent decades working with horses before mules.

“I find the most difference is the fight or flight response,” she 
says. “Mules think about something before they spook, whereas 
a horse will spook and then think. Horses are quicker to leave. 
... If a mule gets caught in a fence, they won’t fight like a horse. 
They’ll stand there and think about it.”

All are part of the family that members describe — “kind of 
cliché,” Ake admits.

But how else to describe the camaraderie? All of those family 
meals, the cross-country trips with spouses, the drill victories and 
celebrations, the calls for help always met.

“Everybody watches out for each other,” says rider Bo Cruz. 
“We take care of each other as well as take care of each other’s 
mules.”

The good times roll. They’re preserved at the clubhouse in 
grainy photos on the walls and more in albums. Johnson looks at 
them now, feeling inspired.

Like time, the traffic outside keeps moving. The city steadily 
encroaches on this slice of country. But the men, like the mules, 
are stubborn and unmoving.

This old tradition isn’t going anywhere, Johnson says. “We 
won’t let it die.”

*Photos by Chancey Bush/The Gazette

Video available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lu 
VQD-zEXIk or by searching for Al Kaly Mule Train on YouTube
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Al Kaly Southern Colorado Golf Tournament
Sponsorship Levels:
Returning Hole Sponsor: $100.00
Returning Hole Sponsor + 4 players: $460.00
New Hole Sponsor: $125.00
New Hole Sponsor + 4 players: $485.00
Hole Sponsor 1 player: $190.00

(*Hole Sponsors will have their business sign placed at a hole(s) 
along the course)

Directions
Coming from the South
Pueblo Blvd to Thatcher Ave…Right onto Thatcher Ave…Golf 
Course will be on your Right

Coming from the North
Pueblo Blvd to Thatcher Ave…Left onto Thatcher Ave…Golf 
Course will be on your Right

Questions/Concerns: Contact Joe Albo (719) 671-3780 
or email: joealbo1@msn.com

The current and correct date for the Al Kaly Golf Tournament is Friday, August 13, 2021. 
Please mark your directories with updates. This year the tournament will be held at the 
Elmwood Golf Course in Pueblo. The Al Kaly events Calendar is the best place for current 
information and dates. As always we need volunteers to work the event. Please encourage 
your friends, family, and co-workers, to participate. Contact the Tournament Director, Joe 
Albo (719) 671-3780 or email: joealbo1@msn.com, for details.

al kaly golf tournament

Sponsor Name:___________________________________________Phone:_______________________________________

Email:___________________________________________ Contact Name:_______________________________________

Players:

1__________________________________________________________ 2_______________________________________

3__________________________________________________________ 4_______________________________________

Checks Payable to:  Al Kaly Shriners Golf Tournament. Mail to:  Al Kaly Shriners, PO Box 193, Pueblo, CO 81002

Friday, August 13, 2021

Elmwood Golf Course
3900 Thatcher Ave
Pueblo, Colorado

8 a.m. (shotgun start)

4 Person Scramble: $90 Per Person

Mulligans:  3 for $10: Available —
Putting Green/Driving Range at 7 a.m.

Signup: No Later Than August 8th
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When: Friday, Aug. 20 -  
Sunday Aug. 22
Where: Al Kaly Mule Train, 
3415 Janitell Road, Colorado 
Springs, CO
Who: All Equestrian Riders, 
Horses, Mules, Donkeys, and 
Curious Onlookers
Cost: $145 for all three days. 
Individual event cost available.

SADDLES & SPURS 
1st Annual Al Kaly Mule Train Trail Ride

For more information:

Activities:
• Arrive Friday afternoon to enjoy the entire 
weekend

• Enjoy a Cowboy dinner Friday evening. Drinks 
and cigars under the stars

• Start off Saturday morning with a grab/n go 
breakfast burrito, pastries, and coffee while you 
tack-up your horse, mule, or donkey

• Enjoy the eleven-mile ride along the Fountain 
Creek with a 20-minute stop at the turnaround 

point for  a quick bag lunch and hydration

• Medical care will be available on site

• For those who aren't riding, enjoy the morning 
and early afternoon with Kids' western activities, 
wagon rides, games, and educational events

• Join us Saturday evening with our Western 
Smoked Dinner and Old fashioned Country Barn 
Dance in the Mule Train Barn. Dance to the music 
provided by both a DJ and a live band

• Finish up on Sunday morning with a Countrified 
Breakfast

https://muletrainevents.com/upcoming-events/1st-annual-trail-ride
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A  H e a r t y  Al   K a ly  

June
Antonio J 
Quintana
Lance R Barron
J.D. Potter P.P.
Lewis O Seaburn
Lionel G 
Robertson P.P.
Royce G Roland
Mervin E Terrill 
P.P.
Tim V Carson
Tracey Ackerman
David Bills
Ryan J Taft

Elroy D Osborne
Richard A Hanson
Robert E Miller
James M Dickson
David E Eckman
Robert T Cleek
Denver Dobbins
Raymond P 
Hubbard
Jeffrey T Cosky
Craig D Hart
Gary V Sears P.P.

Ronald L Smith
Sean P Dirks
Lyndon P 
McDaniel

July
Kenneth M Kelly
Konrad C Kleeberg
Ronald C Hughes
Jeff A Jaeger
Barton R Guthrie 

P.P.
William A 
Davidson
Michael Mussler
James G Burger 
P.P.
David G Mosier
David M Wilcox
Daniel L Brooks
Larry E Newman
Henry J Antholz
Franklin D Baxley

Lowell D Olson
Tim J Johnson
Leland R Barden
Fred B Kiger
Rodger D Fuller
Grant B Anderson
Robert J Ward
Arnold A Montoya
Perry L Coley
Michael L Swilling
Charles E Lewis
Jerry L Cowden

William L Michael
Sam H Grassmick
Richard L Davis
Russell M Sharpe
James M Bennett
Paul C Nowell
Timothy W Mills
Forest K Franklin
Frederick W 
Glauner
John B Fink III
William A Franklin
John F Carr
Roderick R Brown
Steven C Smith

Congratulations to the following nobles that will be 
celebrating birthdays during June and July
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David Stevens 
Treasurer, PP

We just finished a current analysis 
of our membership and it is not 
surprising as to what we found. 
Our shrine currently has 477 
members. The youngest 
members are 23. The oldest 
members are 97 years young. 
The average age is 71. We have 
matured right before our eyes. 
See the statistics below: 

20s:  4
30s:  7
40s:  31
50s: 36
60s: 91*
70s:  150*
80s:  125*
90s:  33
*The critical years

In looking at the statistics another way, 16% of our 
members are under age 60, which also means 84% are 60 
and older. We are asking each of you to look for the member 
that can move the needle and move our average toward the 
younger side. 

To all younger members, what do we need to help 
encourage your peers to come and join Al Kaly as you have?  
Do we need different clubs and units? What encouraged you 
to join?

Statistically, if the categories are similar, it may be an 
indicator that other Masonic Communities might also be 
suffering on par with Shrine.

Typically, this reveals a need for a recruitment campaign 
that must be supported by leadership at all levels — lodge 
ambassadors, clubs, and units. 

To our benefit, Grand Master Michael D. Moore has 
opened the doors for appendant houses within his jurisdiction 
to publish articles in his monthly newsletter, significantly 
helping our temple in promoting upcoming events.

Looking at the statistics displayed above, the heavy side 
eventually will lack the energy to recruit (IS Bob Burr being 

an exception).
So, here are some suggestions that can rapidly and 

productively help in our attempts to recover:
· Continue to publish monthly articles in the Grand 

Lodge newsletter, regardless of how small, e.g., Steak 
& Cigar Meals, Mule Train BBQ’s, Parades, Annual 
Picnics, etc, etc.

· Place Shriner petitions in the Grand Lodge Center 
and outlying lodges with a point of contact and phone 
number/email similar to what International does for our 

Membership Committee.
· Send personal invitations to the "heads" of 
our Masonic bodies (men and ladies) to either a 

Shrine event, whether it be a Club or Unit dinner, 
parade, or Shriners Hospital visit. 
·  Identify Guests of Honor and invite them to our 

Club/Unit dinners, e.g., Grand Master, Worshipful 
Brothers, their wives, and principal officers as Honored 
Guests.

· Participate in other appendant bodies and develop 
relationships within their leadership; participate in their 
reunions.

· Recommend a Shriner become a member of other 
appendant houses...and vice versa; embedding ourselves 
in their organizations.

Recruiting can be very creative. Engaging our Blue Lodges 
doesn't come easy unless we welcome them with open arms, 
support their leadership with educational bits, and genuinely 
displaying a concern for each other’s existence. 

Our Club and Unit meetings can be a prime resource for 
recruiting. Recruiting must not only be the responsivity of a 
committee of three Nobles; and the Divan already carries a 
heavy burden on a weekly basis. However, we have a fishing 
hole in our Clubs and Units. Shriners that are members of 
Lodges can easily invite a brother to our monthly dinners 
and scheduled events. Nothing “secretive” is ever discussed 
during these events. Even our ceremonies are open to the 
public. 

As the temple celebrates its Centennial Year, let us make 
sure Al Kaly is here for the Bi-Centennial Celebration. Reach 
out to your Divan and let them know what our Ambassadors, 
Clubs and Unit Presidents are doing to reverse the statistics 
mentioned above.

“Fun in 21”

membership: We need your help!
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donations

The Al Kaly Shrine General and  
Transportation Fund  are in need 

of a financial boost.
The increasing cost of operating Al Kaly Temple and transporting kids 
to the hospital combined with decreasing membership has put a strain 
on the General Fund and Transportation Fund. Please remember both 

of these funds when donating. Send your donation to: Al Kaly Shrine, 
P.O. Box 193, Pueblo, Colorado 81002

HOSPITAL
DONATIONS

Burlington Masonic Lodge

IN MEMORY
Brian Graner

Maurice Heikes 
Robert & Nancy Russell

TRANSPORTATION FUND
DONATIONS

Jackson Chandler
Duane Plante

IN MEMORY
George Cann by I.S Dick Sater 
Bob Mahan by Bob Buxman

I.S. Bill Sheard by Bob Buxman
Billy Edwards by Bob Buxman

I.S. Bill Sheard by Wayne McKey
Geno Romero by Wayne McKey

Ben Lowery
Jackson Chandler

Pueblo Shrine Club

GENERAL FUND
DONATIONS
Past Masters 

I.S. Dick Sater & Lady Ann
Clowns of Al Kaly

IN MEMORY
I.S. Bill Sheard by I.S. Roger & Karen Mendenhall

John Van Auken by I.S. Roger & Karen Mendenhall
Geno Romero by I.S. Roger & Karen Mendenhall
Gale Fortney by I.S. Roger & Karen Mendenhall

4235 Cromwell Court
Colorado Springs, CO 80906

home (719) 576-3433
cell (719) 310-2298

lweed1@comcast.net

Al KALY SHRINERS 
Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 

Laurence M. "Larry" Weed
Divan 

Lady Helen 

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062

Al Kaly Shriners 
of Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 

Do you know a child in need of Medical Attention?
Orthopardic, Burns, Cleft Lip or Palate, or other 

The Shriners are here to help!
Call 719-544-0658 or contact a Shriner for more information.
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THIS SPACE FOR RENT
Call the Shrine Office at 

719-544-0658 
for details.

In Memoriam
As of: October 24, 2020  

“Do not stand at my grave and weep,
I am not there, I do not sleep.

I am in a thousand winds that blow,
I am the softly falling snow.

I am the gentle showers of rain,
I am the fields of ripening grain.

I am in the morning hush,
I am in the graceful rush.

Of beautiful birds in circling flight,
I am the starshine of the night.
I am in the flowers that bloom,

I am in a quiet room.
I am in the birds that sing,
I am in each lovely thing.

Do not stand at my grave and cry,
I am not there. I do not die.

		  Mary Elizabeth Frye

Rodolfo Arguello
Born:	 March 19, 1938
Created:	 October 9, 2003
Died:	 February 21, 2021

Eloy Cordova
Born:	 October 7, 1933
Created:	 February 6, 1985
Died:	 March 19, 2021

Robert Smith, Jr
Born:	 April 27, 1975
Created:	 May 13, 2005
Died:	 March 20, 2021

George Cann
Born:	 October 20, 1944
Created:	 May 30, 1991
Died:	 March 30, 2021

Jerry Haynie 
Born:	 June 15, 1929
Created:	 January 7, 1978
Died:	 March 31, 2021

Jim Johnson, President (719-201-5829; mahatma@freemasonic.org)
Allan Ake, Vice President (719-495-9252; AllanAke@att.net)

Ray Lingley, Secretary (719-505-5546; Raymond.lingley@yahoo.com)
Torry Krutzke, Treasurer (719-546-0888; torryk@mindspring.com)

Al Kaly Mule Train 
Join Us

"We ride so children can walk"



DUST Al Kaly Shriners
PO Box 193
Pueblo, CO 81002-0193
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